MBA JOINT COMMITTEE

 February 5, 2018
Morris Rink
Members Present:  
Jason Breuer

Adam Fahje

Eric Carlson




Tammy Gunlogson
Dana Blume

Jeff DeHaan



Marie Hansen

Tamara Retzlaff 
Melissa McGinty-Thompson
Meeting called to order by Jason Breuer at 6:59 pm

MINUTES – 



· January minutes were not available to review.  Amy Werk will send them out.
TREASURERS REPORT – Dana
· Need to pay the coaches, try to get them paid before their season is over.  Dana will get the money this week and distribute to the coaches.
· We anticipate having fees for districts for all of our teams and potentially regions.
· Marie Hansen moved for each association to put $1000 into the joint account for end of the season expenses.  Eric Carlson second the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

· Marie Hansen moved to approve the treasurer report, Adam Fahje second the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
· 12U try hockey – Morris has opened the rink for girls of this age to come out and try hockey out.  They have had a pretty good response and will keep doing this as long as they can.
· JV – there are games scheduled for JV team for next year already anticipating in two years a full JV program.  Ekren is working on the schedule.  The players can play 4 periods/night so some skaters could skate both JV and Varsity.
· Numbers for next year – the numbers look good for next year again but we may run into the need to split again at some levels.  We should have discussion ahead of time and be prepared to decide how to split and how to handle move ups ahead of time.  This should be put on the spring/summer agendas to have completed before registration.  If there is a 12U girls team this could affect the Peewee and Bantam numbers.
· Pins – Jennifer didn’t do anything with this prior to her resignation and so now we are running into the Chinese New Year.  Marie has attempted to contact Jennifer with no response as did Melissa.  Marie will take this over for this year but it will not be until mid or late spring before they will be completed.
· Jerseys – Each coach will be responsible for collecting the their team’s jerseys, making sure they are washed and in the bags and then return to Marie.
· New jerseys – we had discussed the need for a few more jerseys but we didn’t act upon it.  We have 83 sets currently and we only had one or two extras this year as we had good numbers.  Look at ordering 3 of each size and one goalie for a total of 16 sets; Youth medium, Youth large, Small, Medium and Large.  Do not want to go with the same distributor as last time since we had so many issues with them.  Jeremiah Day has been working with Cowing Robards and so Marie will follow up with him to see if we could get ours through them as well and maybe get a good deal.
· Scheduler payment – Tina was paid in full in February.  Morris gave their $750 check to Tammy tonight to be deposited in the Benson account where Tina’s payment was made from.
· Outdoor sign payment – Image experts has invoiced the Morris Hockey Association for all of the signs.  Each association will be responsible for paying ½ of the invoice amount.
· Banner payment – Image experts has invoiced the association for all of the banners.  Each association will be responsible for paying ½ of the invoice amount.
· Rink Rat – Morris will do the prize for meeting the rink rat hours this year.  Sara Hoffman from Benson Association will get Marie the Benson numbers at the end of the season.
NEW BUSINESS 
· Year end banquet – this is for the Board members and coaches along with spouses of both.  Keep it on Friday night and it will be in Morris this year.  Marie will check with Old number 1 or the Met Lounge and see who is available and then let us know.
· Coaches reimbursement – Marie will coordinate determining who would like to be reimbursed for Squirts through Bantams.  She will send out an email and set the deadline for responding as March 1st.  Marie will communicate this with Dana to get the payments made.

· Team reimbursements – each team is given $450 at the end of the year.  In the past the head coach was given cash and they have determined how to split it up.  There are 5 teams this year to get the $450; 2 Squirt, 2 Peewee and 1 Bantam.

· Tournament hosting – Morris is hosting the Squirts West bracket and the Peewee B upper bracket.  Benson is hosting the Bantam B.

· District meeting Wednesday, February 7th in Wadena.  Jeff D will be attending this meeting.  

· Discussion regarding the meeting night changing again.  Do we want to look at a Wednesdsay night during the hockey season so that the coaches can attend the meetings?  Conflicts with both Morris and Benson fire departments and ambulance meetings.  At this time leave it where it is at.

· Ice in Morris will be off the end of February.  Ice in Benson will be on until the last Monday of April.

Meeting adjourned at 750 pm.  Tammy Gunlogson moved to adjourn and Marie Hansen second.  Motion carried.
NEXT MEETING: Monday, March 5th in Benson at 7:00 PM at the Rink.  
Respectfully Submitted – Melissa McGinty-Thompson
